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collection and recycling services, including development of advanced sorting technologies. Also 
needed are immediate improvements in access to municipal collection and recycling services 
across Australia, particularly in regional and remote areas. Public education programs are also 
required to reduce kerbside contamination. Similarly, there is the need to incentivise markets for 
products containing recycled material, especially through the mandating of ambitious 
government procurement targets. 

ALGA is also concerned the Bill as it stands contains elements that may not be achievable without 
agreement from states and territories. For example, establishing a national container deposit 
scheme (CDS), or establishing a national CDS with a 20c refund, would first require states and 
territories to harmonise their existing, legislated schemes. 

Finally, ALGA is of the view that, ideally, a Bill to amend the Product Stewardship Act should be 
considered after the release of the findings and recommendations of the review of the Product 

Stewardship Act, which are due to be made available in the final quarter of 2019. 

Please contact Roslyn Chivers, Executive Director of Policy and Research on telephone 
02 6122 9414 should you require further information. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to respond to the Bill. 

Yours sincerely 

Adria'1e7esford-Wylie 
Chief Executive 
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